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TO OUR WONDERFUL MEMBERS 

 

Great to see the happy, smiling faces on the lawns – glad to be back.  I can’t 

wait to see the result of those practice sessions at home during Lockdown  !! 

 

Competitions.  Ron, in his efforts to promote our Division 3 GC players is also 

looking forward to see these results.  Why?  He has persuaded Croquet NSW to 

hold the Golf Croquet Division 3 State Championship at Mosman.  After all, 

why not?  Most of us know that Mosman is always rearing to put on a party or a 

competition.  If that was not enough, he also persuaded Penny Paterson it was 

time to increase her learning capabilities and become the Tournament Manager. 

Penny says she needs HELP.  

 

This is just the beginning.  You are warned that fun and games will be the 

“order of the day” until 15 July.  To this end there is going to be some training 

which is a great opportunity to produce a winner, ie YOU.   

 

Now, many of you GC 3 players may feel “Oh, I am not good enough” to enter 

this tournament.   I can assure you that you will be by 15 July especially if you 

enter into the spirit of making this the best. 

 

Training - the Good News.  At the 9am-11am booking every Wednesday and 

Friday, for 4 weeks, commencing 17 June, Alison Sharpe, Greg Deakin, Penny 

Paterson and/or Myself (on Lawns 1, 2 and 3) will be conducting a Training 

Session on GC strokes and tactics followed by a game.  This is open to ALL 

GC Division 3 players at the club as well as ALL new players.  As numbers 

have to be limited at any one session please book a spot on either a Wednesday 

or Friday with Penny Paterson (tel: 0409 848 309). 

 

So what about the Div 1 and Div 2 GC players?  Keep enjoying your Croquet.  

Your turn will come.  I do ask a favour.  When we know our team for this 

tournament, would you invite them for a game as they will benefit from 

diversity of play as well as your knowledge and past experience. 

 

In the meantime keep up the smiling faces … and … 

 

HAPPY  TRAINING   

 

Mary Gibson 

President          30 May 2020 

 


